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June 25, 2015 

 
Sedgwick County Juvenile Detention Facility 

Attn:  Mark Masterson 

700 S. Hydraulic 

Wichita, KS  67211 

 

RE:  Juvenile Detention Facilities Fund Grant 

 

Dear Mr. Masterson: 

 

The Juvenile Justice Authority will be releasing the SFY 2016 Juvenile Detention 

Facilities Fund (JDFF) grants to eleven juvenile detention facilities operating in the 

State of Kansas according to the percentage of licensed capacity of each juvenile 

detention facility.  Kansas law requires that the JDFF be spent only on the following 

categories: 

 

 construction 

 renovation/remodeling 

 operational costs 

 equipment/supplies 
 

The amount eligible to your facility, based on the licensed capacity of your facility on 

July 5, 2006, will be $204,454.00.  This amount reflects an increase of $13,998.00 from 

the previous award due to a reduced detention center capacity in the State of Kansas.  

When assembling your budget plan keep in mind that future allocations may decrease 

due to increased per diem costs, decrease revenues, or Legislative actions. 

 

The deadline for submission is July 24, 2015.  Please complete your budget plan and 

narrative on the enclosed forms and fax or email to Suhaib Ali, Accountant.  Juvenile 

Services intends to distribute funds in two payments, one on or about August 1, 2015 

and one on or about February 1, 2016. Please note that these funds are to be used during 

SFY 2016, commencing on July 1, 2015 and ending on June 30, 2016. 

 

If you have any questions or require any additional information about the grant process, 

please feel free to contact Suhaib Ali at (785) 296-5699 or Suhaib.Ali@doc.ks.gov. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Randall Bowman 

Director of Community Based Services 


